
VILLAGE DISTRICT OF EIDELWEISS
Commissioner’s Meeting
Tuesday, November 14, 2023

The Board of Commissioners met at 9:00am on Tuesday, November 14, 2023.
In attendance for the public meeting are Commissioner Ralph Lutjen, Commissioner Mark Graffam, Commissioner Mike Smith, Katelyn Quint – Administrator, Dinah Reiss - Treasurer, Noah Packard – Simply Water, Ian Hayes – Simply Water, Doug Prescott, Jay Buckley, and Eric & Tania Davitt. 
Meeting videotaped by Kasia of Madison TV

Public Meeting

At 9:00am Commissioner Ralph Lutjen calls the meeting to order.

1. Approval of Agenda – Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve the agenda as printed, Mike Smith 2nds, Mark Graffam amends motion to add audit, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, audit will be added under old business, amended motion passed 3-0-0 

2. Approval of Minutes 
a.  No minutes to approve

3. Approval of Manifest - 
a. Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve the 11/14/2023 Payroll Manifest for $9,823.74, Mike Smith 2nds, motion passed 2-1-0
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve Operating Account Manifest 7942.41, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, motion passed 2-1-0

4. DPW:

A. Leaf removal is underway and will continue after crack sealing is completed
B. Crack sealing will be happening Friday and next Monday
C. 90% out fitted
a. 2019 Ram is done
b. International is done
c. 2018 Ram needs the front plow put on
d. Grader still needs to be outfitted
D. DPW was out last week treating the asphalt with the snow fall from last week
· Commissioner Mark Graffam asked if there was any overtime due to the snow, Kelly indicated that there was not any, work was done during normal business hours

5. Simply Water:

A. Dawson Update
· Residents with outstanding water hook ups are getting very frustrated
· Dawson’s indicated that they had to push the date due to lack of staffing and project over run
· In an emergency the VDOE is covered by Dawson’s
· Ian will continue to look for solutions and communicate with Dawson’s
B. DPW performing water hook ups
· DPW doesn’t have time now that it is so late in the season
· DPW knowledge and safety of pipe fitting is ideal
· Simply Water employees will be at risk

6. Administration Report

A. Granite State Rural Water Leak Detection Report
· Report looked great that was received

Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to complete the membership form for 2024, Mike Smith 2nds, motion passed 3-0-0

7. Old Business/Tabled Items:

A. Cash Flow Analysis
· Modification was made to last weeks spreadsheet – looks like we will break even and discuss a possible TAN distribution at next weeks meeting
B. First Point Power Agreement & Community Power Update
· Commissioner Mark Graffam shared more of the information that he learned regarding the Community Power
· 13 communities started the Community Power Coalition 
· Next year they will have about 44 communities in the coalition
· 86% of the .109 cents that they collect goes towards to purchase the power
· 3% is used to finance the operation
· 11% is a reserve for each community that participates – the reserve gets built up to do sustainable projects, if the community backs out of the coalition the reserve is given back to the community
· Agreement is something that is signed by all of the communities, it is non-binding 
· There is no commitment to the taxpayers to have to join the coalition
· We are the first Village District to contact them with $38,000 a year in electricity and 500 homes
· Recommendation is if we sign the agreement, we will be on their radar
· 2 public hearings are required before we can add this to the warrant
· Power rate won’t be in effect until about May or June of 2024

Mark Graffam makes a motion that we get the best rate from First Point Power through May 31, 2024, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, motion passed 3-0-0
Mark Graffam makes a motion that the BOC sign the unbinding agreement, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, motion passed 3-0-0

Mike Smith makes a motion that we send the agreement to the lawyer, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, motion passed 2-1-0

C. Audit Update
· The audit has been updated to clear out the adverse opinion
· Katelyn and Ralph have been working on schedule D-1, D-2 & D-3, we have analysis that we are doing, we don’t recognize the expenses and where they have been categorized, also don’t recognize the actual vs. budget 
· Discussion on the deficit of $69,315 and issues on the respect on how the audit has been put together
· Commissioner Mark Graffam asked if the goal is that the analysis convenience them that the auditors numbers were incorrect and they will give us a new draft that doesn’t reflect the budget short fall
· The construction of the numbers is all we are looking at with no conclusion drawn
· If there is a significant issue a discussion will be done in public with the auditor

Mark Graffam makes a motion to have the auditor come to a meeting so that these changes are done behind the scenes, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, discussion is that this is mechanical, and the changes will be obvious, motion failed 1-2-0

8. Signature Items

A. No signature items

9. Commissioner Reports

Mark Graffam: 

A. Audits that are available online, 2014 audit is listed, but it is not available online, Mark has requested a copy of the audit
· Discussion on unassigned fund balance from 2012, which was a balance of $347,000
· Current draft of the audit shows a decline of about $160,000 in the unassigned fund balance
· In 2016, 2017 & 2018 they gave the us the audited unassigned fund balance which is a critical number, as this number is very important going into the annual meeting 
· Restated unassigned fund balance changed in the following years audit with no notes, concerned how trustworthy these numbers are
· Unassigned fund balance in 2018 was $213,035 and 2019 audit unassigned fund beginning balance was $203,000, that is a difference of about $10,000
B. Employee Handbook
· Reference to the Fair Standard Labor Act regarding vacation pay, no employee can be paid for vacation unless they take the vacation
· It is clearly stated that the employee gets paid if there employment is terminated
C. Leak in the area Porridge Shore Drives
· Communication regarding the leak and commissioners viewing work orders that are sent to Simply Water
· Tracking communication so that a schedule can be better handled with this type of issues
· The leak was discussed last week during the BOC meeting 
· Any communication from the public Commissioner Mark Graffam would like to know about it
D. Ride Along with Mark Graffam
· Scheduled for Monday November 27th at 10am

Mike Smith:

A. Nothing to Report

Ralph Lutjen:

A. Nothing to Report

10. Correspondence

A. Thusis Rd Project – Email from Parson’s at 4 Thusis Rd
· Waiting on second bacteria test to come back
· The system was not re-chlorinated before the second bacteria test was drawn
· Issue is that the temporary line was removed before the bacteria test came back from the lab, which it ended up failing
· A garden hose is being run from the neighbors house to allow 4 Thusis to have water when the temperature isn’t causing the hose to freeze
· Another sample was drawn on Monday November 13, 2023 with hopes results will come back on Wednesday
· Bacteria is caused by exposure to ground water – as the ditch was very wet
· How to avoid this going forward would be to use a contractor that is familiar with water lines and hook ups
· Coliform can be tricky as it is a sign of organic activity in the pipe
· Contact the Sweeny’s to make sure that it is ok to have the temporary hose running from their outside spigot to the Parson’s
· Kelly indicated that the DPW can’t grade that road now because it is frozen
· The ditching isn’t great however Ian made them remove some of the material that shouldn’t have been there
· Driveway permit that was not submitted, however there is a driveway at the second piece of land

Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to respond to the Parson’s along the lines that were discussed, Mike Smith 2nds, motion passed 3-0-0

Mike Smith makes a motion if the bacteria test doesn’t pass tomorrow, Difeo Construction reconnect the temporary line and if Difeo Construction doesn’t then VDOE reconnect it and bill Difeo Construction for the time, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, Ralph Lutjen amends the motion to remove and if Difeo Construction doesn’t then VDOE reconnect it and bill Difeo Construction for the time, Mark Graffam 2nds, amended motion passed 3-0-0

Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to communicate with John Difeo regarding a driveway that was installed with no permit, Mike Smith 2nds, motion passed 3-0-0

11. Public Comments

A. Eric & Tania Davitt
· Issue with a right of way that leads to the playground and Little Pea Porridge Pond
· Property owner on the right-hand side of the right way and boundary of the right of way issues
· Property was surveyed a while back, which allowed the VDOE to issue a letter to have the items removed from the public path
· Once survey was completed, they were able to use the public path peacefully, however that is beginning to change again
· Looking for a solution to delineate the property owners land and the public right of away 
· Landscaping or fence to identify the district property and landowners property
· EPOA might be the organization that could potentially help

Ralph Lutjen makes a motion that the VDOE place signage indicating the property boundaries, Mike Smith 2nds, discussion on where the VDOE owns property in that area, discussion of the survey that was completed when Jay Buckley was in office, discussion if the path going up is private property or a public right of way, motion rescinded.

Mark Graffam makes a motion to contact Mr. Foley asking if he is infringing on the district property that the items should be removed, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, motion passed 3-0-0

B. CMA Engineers & Edgewater Strategies Presentation
· Abby Thompson Fopiano from Edgewater Strategies
· John Bouchard & Philip Corbett from CMA Engineers
· Discussion on VDOE meeting with FEMA last week and the washout on Grison and Burgdorf being an issue filing for a grant under the storm water damage for the reconstruction of the culvert
· FEMA will mitigate the project to see that this doesn’t happen again, however we need to show how much damage was done, cost to bring it back to pre-existing condition, and match that to the cost of completing the project correctly
· Currently getting an estimate from a contractor to fix it correctly
· The VDOE may be looking for CMA to do a new design on the repairs to the culvert
· May need to change the design may result in needing new permits
· Asset Management Planning that is very hands on with the water system
· Reduces risks on the water system
· Allows the VDOE to prioritize their higher risk issues throughout the system and pump houses
· Tracking the work orders will allow you to understand risks which will allow the VDOE to prioritize your tasks
· Asset Management doesn’t tell us what to do next, however it tells the VDOE what we have and what it will cost to replace and timeline and priority 
· Everything will be through a goggle platform 
· Creating a workspace that allows us to interact with the asset management plan and update it over time
· What has been done with the water system, spent on the system or what the water system is worth or the expenses that may be coming up – this is all done through mapping and work orders
· Mapping – which is GPS and locations will be accurately marked
· Work Order’s and SOP’s are all included in the platform
· Platform is for our viewing only, there is one login, which allows all parties to access it from the Google Drive
· Tie Cards would all be scanned
· Work Orders and other forms that are available
· Any updates or repairs that are made to the water system will be documented in the program
· Field work would be much more efficient
· Finance communication is available
· Ability to enter the electric bills, water company bills, etc…
· Mapping can be embedded with our website for our residence – this can be as visible as the VDOE would like
· Tie Cards can be on the public map viewed by the residence
· Google based storage to back up all of the information
· $18,000 to convert from current asset management date and transcript it to this asset management platform and include some of the older stuff we have already completed
· $40,000 to confirm valve locations and curbs, tie cards imported into the platform and following with the field verification, which includes GPS and updating all the maps and updating all of the residence information 
· This estimate is without seeing our tie cards, so this price is conservative 
· GPS will be within 3’ to 8” depending on service for the valves
· Map on platform will allow anyone to find the valves
· The point is so that we don’t have to buy additional software or equipment to locate the valves
· The platform doesn’t do all the hydro modeling, however it has elevation 
· Based on elevation alone they can determine the pressure test
· Give tools to understand what the hydro modeling 
· Paper mapping will be provide to the District during the initial stage
· This will allow the District to update any repairs that have been completed, so that we can determine if one location is having recurring issues
· Data Protection Security
· Discussion on sharing of documents can be selective or in a read only mode
· Steps are needed to be taken to bring the data in
· A master copy is retrievable if a change was made that shouldn’t have been
· The full presentation can be viewed at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3Qyyn-Xw6nA&t=5329s at 1:10:00 through the end of the video


Mark Graffam makes a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:53am, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, motion passed 3-0-0

Respectfully submitted,
Katelyn Quint, Administrator.
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